School of Arts, Languages & Cultures

Web Committee Meeting on Wednesday 19 February, 15:00
Venue: Samuel Alexander building, A104 
Unconfirmed minutes
Present: Dr Kostas Arvanitis (Chair), Karen Wang, Roddy Hawkins, Andrew Crome, William Schroeder, Mouna Manaa, Wendell Kimper, Francesca Smith, Phil Olsen, Mark Woolstencroft, Ruselle Meade, Lindy Crewe, Polly Low, Philip Moores, Tabea Heckrodt.
Minutes: Hannah Mansell 

01/WC/14
Apologies

Apologies were received from Georg Christ, Darren Jackson, Noelle Gallagher and Warren Gates.

02/WC/14 
Minutes of last meeting


The minutes of the last meeting were agreed as an accurate record.
03/WC/14 
Matters arising from the last meeting minutes
The Chair informed the committee that the Faculty is commissioning photography for staff images and this will start within a few months. Therefore the SALC web budget does not have to cover this cost.

The new Divisional Support Administrators are now in post and can be asked to upload events onto Columba if needed. The staff responsible for each area are:

· Andy Peet andrew.peet@manchester.ac.uk (for Divisions AHDM, LEL, EAC)
· Sue Gordon sue.gordon@manchester.ac.uk (for Divisions LIS, ARC)
· Lucy Thompson lucy.thompson@manchester.ac.uk (for Divisions Hist, LBAS)
The Chair reminded the committee of the fund for photography or filming for individual subject areas. This fund must be spent by the end of July 2014. The Chair proposes that any costs be charged to the central web account rather than transferring funds to local accounts.

When discussing the use of the funding, the Chair reiterated that there are short films created for seven subject areas already and more proposed for next year, commissioned by Recruitment and Admissions. The committee was told not to duplicate these films and to be specific in their intentions, e.g. target PG students or cover an event.
Referring to 35/WC/13 the Chair told the committee that the Faculty web board has agreed to explore a possible redevelopment of the staff profile system to allow for better flexibility and functionality. 
04/WC/14 
Report on Web Issues/Developments by Subject Areas/Divisions
Roddy Hawkins passed on thanks from colleagues in Art History and Visual Studies for the support they have had from Phil Olsen in bringing their website in line with their REF submission.
William Schroeder asked how staff can get their areas or events on the SALC slider, and Mouna Manaa reported that she has received queries regarding updating staff profiles. The Chair confirmed that answers to these questions can now be found on the SALC Web FAQs, and that all staff should update their own profiles.
05/WC/14 
Report on Web Issues/Developments by Faculty Web Officers
Phil Olsen reported that he and Warren Gates have been focusing on getting all the Research Impact cases online.
06/WC/14 
SALC Centres Websites Redevelopment Update
Philip Moores reported that the HCRI and Confucius Institute sites are now live in their new redeveloped form. The University Language Centre, Martin Harris Centre and Institute for Cultural Practices sites are still to be moved over to the new site. The Chair confirmed that the aim is for these sites to be updated by summer 2014.
07/WC/14 
SALC Intranet Update
Mark Woolstencroft has agreed to be the School representative on the Faculty intranet working group. He reported that the project was in its early stages but a map of the current intranet has been made.
08/WC/14 
Careers and Employability default web template (tbc) 
Louise Sethi from Careers and Employability presented to the committee the proposed careers page for prospective students of English, American Studies and Creative Writing. It was suggested that all subject areas can use and adapt, where necessary, this template. 
Phil Olsen stated that the template is still a draft, and more images are needed.
Roddy Hawkins thanked Louise for providing the template.

Wendell Kimper asked if information about annual events for students can be included on this page, and Louise confirmed that it can.

Action Point: all web representatives are asked to start compiling graduate profiles, especially recent graduates. Louise offered to contact students on our behalf, and suggested using the Music page as a template for questions to ask students. Images are also vital.
The Chair suggested that each graduate profile should have its own URL, similar to the Music page. He suggested that if subject areas already have an existing careers page then the new template could be adapted and both could be used.
09/WC/14 
SALC Google Analytics
The Chair discussed a report submitted to the committee by Warren Gates regarding Google Analytics results for the School website between 4th September 2013 and 2nd February 2014. The Quick Links on the SALC homepage were discussed as they are not currently used and could be updated.
10/WC/14 
SALC Web FAQs
The Chair presented the proposed SALC web FAQs to the committee and asked for feedback. Polly Low suggested adding a question about access to eScholar and online books. William Schroeder suggested including information about Google Analytics for colleagues in the School. 
11/WC/14 
Research Impact and Public Engagement Webpages
The Chair showed the committee presentations on Impact and Social Responsibility-related terms across the websites of Russell Group universities. He asked the committee what they thought about our terms and online content. Roddy Hawkins queried if the Web Committee is the right place for that question, and it was agreed that the discussion would continue in future. 
12/WC/14 
A. O. B.
Roddy Hawkins mentioned the course skins which are being created to make course information more accessible and interesting for prospective students. He suggested that more communication is needed between Admissions and Recruitment and the Web Committee.
Action Point: Karen Wang is to relate that feedback to the Admissions Committee.
13/WC/14 
Date of the next meeting (26th March 2014)
